
 

 

Nearly 30 years ago, one of the first Christ-centered surf documentary films, Changes, 

premiered at the La Paloma Theatre in Encinitas. By God’s grace, my wife, Judy, and I were part 

of that effort with Bryan Jennings and Ed Feuer. The latter half of Changes featured the Chris 

O’Rourke story—created and filmed by Ed—probably the most Holy Spirit-anointed segment of 

any of the twelve films produced by Walking on Water.  

God harvested a lot of fruit globally through Changes. By His grace and answered prayer, from 

1995-2018, Walking on Water: produced 12 faith-based surf movies and translated these 

movies into over a dozen languages.  Approximately 500,000 people attended live global 

screenings of Walking on Water movies and millions heard the gospel through movies and 

outreach events!  

Again, by God’s grace, we’re involved with Ed in the production of Changes 2, a film we pray will 

again have a global impact for His glory. Our prayer is to premier Changes 2 this spring at the La 

Paloma Theatre in Encinitas. Most of the film interviews are completed, including interviews 

with: Felipe Toledo (2X world champion); Eric Arakawa (renown surfboard builder); Erin Brooks 

(who recently won the 2024 Vans Pipe Masters Women's Final—the youngest winner in the 

event's history at the age of 17); Bethany Hamilton (who mentored Erin Brooks); world renown 

surf photographer Aaron Chang; and the high flying Australian surfer Reef Heazlewood. Ed 

Feuer and his production team are busy now with the final editing. This is a Gospel-centered 

production that will not only reach the lost but serve to reconcile broken marriages and heal 

dysfunctional families. By God’s grace, Changes 2 will have a global impact on surfers and 

non-surfers alike.  

In order to finish and distribute this film we need to raise $50,000. Would you please pray and 

ask the Lord if He would like you to help participate in this effort, both prayerfully and 

financially? If you are so led, please make a tax-free donation. Thanks! And may God bless you 

in a special way! 

 

Leith Swanson 

 

 


